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August 25, 2014 

Julian Morse 
Regulatory Officer 
Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board 
7th Floor-4922 48th Street, 
Yellowknife, NT 
X1A 2P6 

Dear Mr. Morse, 

Re:  Prairie Creek Mine, Exploration and Development Schedule  

This letter is intended to update the Board on the expected development schedule for the Prairie 
Creek Mine. As you are aware Canadian Zinc Corporation (CZN) is a junior resource 
exploration and development company and is reliant on lenders and/or financial markets for 
capital financing of the project. As such, our progress with mine development is contingent on, 
and determined by successful financing. CZN recently secured an interim financing which will 
enable the advancement of certain somewhat limited aspects of the project. It is our intent to 
move forward cautiously with these activities until the larger capital financing amount has been 
determined upon completion of a viable Feasibility Study, which we expect will form the basis to 
secure the senior financing to place the mine into operation. 

As a result of the above noted situation, the amended development schedule consists of the 
following steps: 

 further exploration diamond drilling in the Fall of 2014 from the existing underground
decline under LUP MV2012C0008;

 construction of a winter tote road in early 2015 to bring in fuel, a limited amount of
supplies, and some mining equipment;

 exploration development of a second underground decline in 2015 under LUP
MV2012C0008;

 re-opening the winter tote road in early 2016 to bring in the equipment, materials and
supplies needed to complete upgrades of the Camp and Mill, and commence mine
development for operations. The Mill would be commissioned in the fall; and,

 a winter road in early 2017 to haul out the concentrates from approximately 6 months of
production, and bring in supplies.

Please note that the dates for the above steps are the earliest that they could occur and any 
slippage in schedule could cause another year’s delay due to the seasonal access limitation. As 

MV2008L2-0002
MV2012C0008
MV2012F0007
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always, our plans are subject to financing, especially those related to significant purchases and 
upgrades to the Camp and Mill in 2016. 
 
Our various permits require a number of studies and plans to be completed, either by a specific 
date or by a specified time period before a particular activity. The timely completion of these 
studies and plans will involve a significant workload, both for us and for parties and the Board 
for review. To spread out this workload, we are proposing to modify some of the required 
completion dates to be consistent with the development steps described above. For all of the 
proposed modifications, we have ensured that there is sufficient time for the required study or 
plan to be completed in advance of the activity it is related to. Our proposed modifications are 
described below according to the relevant permit. No changes are proposed to items not 
mentioned. 
 
MV2012F0007, Winter Road 
 
Part C, condition 70: Significant traffic on the road will not occur until early 2017 at the 
earliest. The 2015 and 2016 tote roads will have single lanes, and the road beds will only be 
sufficient for slow vehicle speeds for in-bound hauls. In addition, traffic will be restricted to a 
limited number of convoys bringing in supplies, and the roads will only be open for a few weeks. 
As noted above, concentrates will not be hauled out until early 2017 at the earliest. For these 
reasons, we propose that the Road Operations Plan (intended for the traffic expected after a full 
year of operations) and the Contaminant Loading Management Plan only be required 90 days 
prior to concentrate hauling. 
 
The 2015 and 2016 tote roads will be built from the east when conditions are suitable for road 
construction. We propose to provide a draft Construction, Operation and Maintenance Plan 
specific to the 2015 and 2016 tote roads. The plan would be reviewed and modified as necessary 
for the 2017 winter road. 
 
MV2008L2-0002, Mine 
 
Part H, condition 2: In addition to the overall mine schedule being delayed, CZN did not have 
interim financing in place in time to execute exploration activities this summer, which would 
have included dewatering of the existing decline and host rock drawdown tests. With interim 
financing now in place (July 31, 2014), we plan to initiate the planned exploration and decline 
dewatering this Fall. This will not leave enough time to incorporate the results of the dewatering 
in the Failure Modes and Effects Analysis (FMEA) as planned. We remain of the opinion that it 
is important to do this since the primary reason for the FMEA is the determination of whether a 
second water storage pond (WSP) is required, and the magnitude of future mine inflows has a 
direct bearing on this. We note that the Board indicated in its letter of March 7, 2014 that the 
FMEA is to be completed by December 31, 2014 irrespective of whether the dewatering tests are 
completed or not. However, the delay of the overall mine schedule affords more time to 
complete this work in a timely manner before mine development. In addition, Golder Associates 
recently completed additional stability analyses on the existing WSP. We asked Golder to do this 
to optimize the design of the North Slope remedial works, and to increase storage in Cell B of 
the WSP, the cell that will store mine water during operations. Golders report and results are 
attached. The outcome of the additional stability analyses is that the ‘live’ storage in Cell B (i.e. 
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the storage between the minimum and maximum water levels) is now expected to be 300,000 m3 
as opposed to 224,000 m3, a 34% increase. This makes it even more unlikely that a second WSP 
will be required. 
 
As noted above, we plan to perform decline dewatering tests commencing in the fall. Our 
consultant, Robertson Geoconsultants, advises that important drawdown data will be acquired 
both during dewatering, and after dewatering as depressed water levels in the mine are 
maintained. In view of this, we propose that the deadline for FMEA completion be revised to 
June 30, 2015. This date will be approximately 9 months before the earliest timing of mine 
development associated with operations. This timing will also allow approximately 3 months 
after the FMEA for completion of a Mine Site Contingency Plan (Part H, condition 3). 
 
Part I, condition 1: A draft Closure and Reclamation Plan is currently required by September 
24, 2014. As noted above, the overall mine development schedule has been delayed. So that the 
development of this plan is in step with, and sufficiently ahead of, the mine development 
schedule, we propose that the plan now be required 6 months prior to “extracting Waste Rock 
from the underground mine in accordance with the Licence”. 
 
You will be aware of the difficult conditions of financial markets over the last few years, and the 
constraints this has posed on the mining industry. CZN has and is attempting to move forward 
with the Prairie Creek project judiciously. We ask the Board to give our requests above careful 
consideration in view of this. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at 604 688 2001. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
David P. Harpley, P. Geo. 
VP Environment and Permitting Affairs 
 
cc. Parks Canada 
 
Attachment 




